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Message from Mike Hartnell, Headteacher 

I seem to always start this section by writing what  
another busy week it has been… it seems to never 
stop! On a personal level, I was so pleased for my Year 
8’s and the work they produced on expanding and  
simplifying algebra. Oliver, Kai, James, Charlie B, Rosie, 
Mia, Freya and Jack – well done, your work has been 
incredible! I was pleased to receive some positive 
feedback at parents evening this week – unfortunately 
I wasn’t able to speak to you as a governors meeting 
was arranged for the same time, but thank you to all 
those parents who attended.   
  
We have been dealing with some issues regarding  
various social media channels this week and I feel it is 
timely to remind you to stay vigilant and be aware of 
what young people are accessing.  Information for  
parents, carers and young people can be found 
here https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/ and is often 
worth checking to keep awareness levels up.  

I am pleased to announce the first tea/coffee morning 
on 30th November at 9:15 for you to come in, have a 
chat, raise any concerns, highlight positives and assist 
us in moving the school forward. You don’t need to 
book, as it is an open forum.  I plan to use this in future 
to help keep you abreast of what is going on at  
Warblington School. I look forward to meeting some of 
you then. 
  
Finally, I would like to wish good luck to all the staff 

involved in the ‘Hell Run’ which is raising funds for the 

Rowan’s Hospice – just make sure you are all in on 

Monday! 

 Key Dates for the Autumn Term:  Week B 

Wednesday 28th  

November 

Year 9 Geography Trip 

Class: 9B/GE1  

 Year 10 & 11 Parent Revision 

Workshop 5:30pm-6:30pm 

 GCSE Certificate Presentation 

Evening 7:00pm-8:00pm 

Thursday 29th November Year 9 Geography Trip 

Class: 9C/GE1  

Dates for Your Diary  

Thursday 6th December Year 11 Dance Exam 

Saturday 8th December Production Dress and  

Technical Rehearsal 

The Hell Run 2018 

Tomorrow, the Warbo MudPack team will be running,  
slipping, squelching and possibly swimming through 
10+ miles of muddy terrain on the Hell Run. We are 
running it on behalf of the Rowan’s Hospice, who are 
an amazing charity who have done so much to help 
families affected by loss. If you can help, there is a 
JustGiving page for the team  
https://www.justgiving.com/teams/warbo  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good luck to everyone involved!  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://www.justgiving.com/teams/warbo


Letters Sent Out This Week 

Macbeth Performance Trip 

Cinderella Tickets  

Prom Venue Visit 

More and Most Able London Trip  

To view recent letters sent out please visit our school  

website. Letters can be found in 

Home/Communications, under the Parents tab. 

Average Attendance Figures for 
Week Ending 16th November 2018 

Year Group Total % 

Year 7 96.9 

Year 8 95.0 

Year 9 94.3 

Year 10 94.3 

Year 11 94.7 

The Government Target is 95% 

Warblington Attendance for this year is  

95.0%. 

Cinderella Tickets Now On Sale! 

Tuesday 11th December 7:00pm 

Wednesday 12th December 7:00pm 

Adults: £6.00   Concession: £3.00 

Tickets can be purchased from Reception at morning 

break only 

Mrs Whiteley-Fuller, Drama 
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Internet safety 
  
I would like to make parents aware of some inappropriate use of the platform/app “Discord”. Whilst most of our 
students are using the app to chat with friends whilst gaming, it has come to light that there are several  
unpleasant aspects of Discord that contain disturbing videos. Please can you discuss with your child how they 
use “Discord” and follow the advice contained in the Discord information section linked here  
https://blog.discordapp.com/parents-guide-to-discord-c77d91793e9c. In the light of this, please do not hesitate 
to contact the school if you feel concerned about any aspects of internet safety and you would like support. 
 
Mrs Fletcher, Assistant Headteacher 

Headteacher Tea and Chat 

 

 

 

 

Friday 30th November at 9.15am 

Your chance to come along for an informal chat 

with Mr Hartnell and ask any questions, or just 

enjoy a cup of tea/coffee and biscuit! 

Lost Property 

We have a lot of lost property that has accumulated over this term. If your child has lost 

something please ask them to visit Reception to have a look through lost property and  

hopefully we can reunite items with their owners.  
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School Lunch Menu  
Monday 26th November - Friday 30th November 

 

Article 24 Every child has the right to the best possible health. Governments must provide good quality 
health care, clean water, nutritious food and a clean environment so that children can stay healthy. Richer 
counties must help poorer countries achieve this.  
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Students of the Week 

7A - Kayla Saunderson & Luke Emery 

7B - Maisy Robinson & Savanah Pinhorne 

7C - Ellie Harris & Rebecca Frasier  

7D - Millie-Anne Turner & Ben Carter 

7E - Evie Eddishaw & Charlie Newbury 

8A - Darcie Hansler & Oliver Rumsey 

8B - Ellise Harman & Jasper Burnham-Fox 

8C - Kealy Todd & Jack Treagust 

8D - Sophie Auger & Jack Cowley 

8E - Georgia Bourley & Tariq Alharthi 

9A - Ashleigh Gransden & Jessie Allen 

9B - Mason Lloyd & Harley Archdale 

9C - Andrei Catrina & Charlie Fairweather 

9E - Olivia Gates & Aidan Law 

10A - Nada Musawi & Brad Fisher  

10B - Manon Melville & Charlie Osgood  

10C - Alice Turner & Jessica Phillips 

10D - Kayleigh Warren & Brett Tickner  

10E - Kacey McAndrew & Darcy Forrest 

11A - Emily Webb & Alfie Quick 

11B - Courtney Myhill & Cassady Brookes 

11C - Phoebe Eacott & Reece Heminsley 

11D - Olivia Behan & Jacob Burns 

11F - Sian Beames & Boyd Liles 

 

Well Done! 
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Christmas Gift and Craft Fair 
This event is open to the public from 12.30 - 4.30 
Come & discover beautiful bespoke Christmas gifts at Waterlooville Community Centre located next to Asda.  
A Fabulous event - supporting local businesses & of course the fabulous Rowans Hospice. 
Enjoy our wonderful carol singers.  
Glitter bar and Face painting to keep the children out of your hair!  
Santa's Grotto including a wrapped gift only £4 per child! 
Make your own reindeer food for £1 
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